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A Fourth Century Receipt

from the Michigan Collection
(Plate 35)

P. Mich. inv. 3625 9.6 x 25.7 cm. November 15, A.D. 314

This papyrus was acquired by the University of Michigan through M.
Nahman in 1925.! A strip approximately 2.5 cm. wide is missing along
much of the right side of the papyrus. The text is nearly complete; the last
few letters of lines 6-12 have been lost. It is clearly written, in a hand typi-
cal of the early fourth century. Although its provenance is unknown, inter-
nal evidence suggests that the papyrus is from Oxyrhynchus. The notice in
the original inventory, presumably by H. 1. Bell, merely describes it as a
receipt for grain of the fourth century.

The text, which is in the form of a letter, is a receipt for grain in pay-
ment of an obligation of which the nature is not entirely clear. It is from a
Techosous, also called Eudaimonis, who acts through her son Herakleides.
She is a wealthy landowner already known from other papyri (see note on
line 1). The addressee is one Aurelia Theodora. The body of the receipt
was apparently written by Herakleides, a fluent but not entirely accurate
fellow who has rather muddled the address. A different hand has scribbled
an additional note to the right of lines 10 to 11 of the main text. Most of
this has been lost, but it is clearly another receipt. Both its position and its
cramped style of writing are odd in view of the large amount of blank
papyrus below. This suggests that it is an addendum or annotation to the
main text.

Texweove 1 kai Evdawpovic
du(a) "Hpakheidov viov [vacat]
Avpnhiq Ocodwpartt . . . .. ..
4 Hoapr’  vacat xa(ipew).
Ecxov wapa cov amwo Noyov ¢o-
pwy 10U TpodieNbovroc E[To]v[c]
vevijpa(roc) £BSouov k[ai & (Erove)]
8 UETPW dexkaTw wupov [apTaBac]

1T am grateful to the Special Collections Library of the University of Michigan for
permission to publish this text. I would also like to thank Traianos Gagos, Gregg Schwend-
ner, and James Keenan for their helpful comments on earlier versions of this article. Bruce
E. Nielsen kindly provided information from his article in this issue of BASP for the intro-
duction and note to line 1.



